MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
April 14, 2021
FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Ralph Henderson, Tammy
Davis, Kristi Langkabel, and Larry Tracy. Also present was Town Attorney Mark McNeely and
Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the March 25,2021 Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to approve
minutes as presented. Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the motion. Motion approved.
Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Larry Tracy, seconded by
Council Member Ralph Henderson. Vote 5/0

OLD BUSINESS
Revitalization Committee provided an update on the progress of their meetings and the goals
they are looking to achieve short-term and long-term.

Update on US 52 closure and construction. Will begin when school closes. However, work will
begin on sidewalks and curbs beginning as early as next week.

NEW BUSINESS
The Council has agreed to have Derby Days festivities this year. The date selected is September
24-25.

CLERK-TREASURER

Update on 300 E Water Project. .

Provided information about the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021- The town is to receive 280K.
Will receive divided into 2 payments and be spent in

LEGAL
No new updates to discuss.

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Marshal Albrecht asked if the council had any issues with Shelbyville Police Department
borrowing the radar trailer for a week. The council agreed that they would allow.

STREET, WATER & WASTEWATER

Crim & Sons is looking to begin work on finishing alleys by the end of the month.
The Redevelopment Committee is using their funds to pay Crim & Sons to fix roads in the

Industrial Park.
VR



The street corner of Washington and South has developed a “dip” that Council has agreed
needs to be looked at for repair.

MISCELLANEOUS
Council has set an Executive Session for April 22, 2021 at 6PM to discuss employee
performance.

ADJOURN
Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Ralph Henderson
seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0
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Don Roberts- Clerk Treasurer



